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Welcome Back! 

Welcome to the 2018-2019 school year This past week, our 
staff has been teaching C.O.R.E. principles in Warren.  The acronym C.O.R.E. 
stands for Civility, Order, Respect, and Excellence. This is what we stand for at 
Lakeside and in the entire Warren Township community.  We are explicitly 
teaching expected behaviors from the time students get on the bus in the 
morning and until the time they get off the bus in the afternoon.  Each stu-
dent will be expected to know the desired behaviors and will be responsible 
to do his/her part in helping school staff in developing a safe and positive en-
vironment for everyone.  We will also appreciate your support with C.O.R.E. 
at home! 

In particular, I sincerely appreciate how well drop-off and pick-up have gone 
this week.  Safety and security are paramount each and every day and I thank 
you for your efforts with ensuring expectations are respected.  

We have our first delayed start to the school year on Wednesday, August 8th. 
Buses will run on a 1-hour delay.  Furthermore, if you are on Twitter and/or 
Facebook, please follow us. 

Twitter: @Lakeside_Lions 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Lakeside-Elementary-

325980277534809 

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Smith 
317-532-2853 
jsmith6@warren.k1.2.in.us 

SAVE THE DATES 

8 LATE START FOR STU-
DENTS (9:30AM) 

14 Back to School Night 6:00-
7:30pm 

30 Super PAC Night, 6:00-
7:45pm 

LATE START DAY 
 
 Our FIRST 
late start 
date will be 

Wednes-
day, August 8, 2018.  
Buses and schools will 
run on a 1-hour delay.  
If your student attends 
a daycare, please notify 
them of the 1-hour de-
lay. 

Mrs. Smith’s Snapchat… 

Please join 
us for Back 
to School 

Night 
Tuesday, August 14  

6:00– 7:30pm 

AUGUST 

https://www.facebook.com/Lakeside-Elementary-325980277534809
https://www.facebook.com/Lakeside-Elementary-325980277534809


Physical Education Dress 
Students need to wear athletic 
shoes and clothing comfortable 
for exercise on all physical edu-
cation days.  Lakeside uses a 4 
day rotation for Unified Arts.  
Students will have PE on Red, 
White, Blue or Green day.  
Please learn and 
plan for your 
child’s PE day. 

School Dress Wear Policy 
Lakeside School has a Standardized Dress Wear 
Policy.  Please check your child(ren) each morning 
for proper school dress.  Students arriving at school 
out of uniform will call home for acceptable clothing.  

See our Lakeside handbook for additional information re-
garding this policy. 

School Hours  
8:30 Buses/Cars Unload 8:40 School Begins  
3:40  School Ends      3:45 Buses Depart 
 
Students will not be released from vehicles or 

school buses before the 8:30 a.m. start time.  Students 
must remain in their vehicle until a Lakeside staff 
member signals their release.  When a student arrives 
late, an adult needs to escort the child to the office 
(no drop offs) and complete a late pass before going 
to class.   

Attendance:  
532-2850 
Parents, please call 
by 9:00 am each 
day to report an 

absence.  Please leave the name 
and room number of your child, your 
name and the reason for the ab-
sence.  Please send a note/doctor’s 
note back to school with your child. 

The occasion may arise when the school district 
wants to recognize your child or your child’s 
school.  This might include your child’s photo, 
your child’s name, or your child’s work in some 
of the district publications, newsletters, school 
district website, or in staff training videos.  We 
may also want to tell the media (including news-
papers, television and radio) about your child’s 
achievements.  We never knowingly release infor-
mation about a student to anyone who wants to 
use it for commercial/political purposes.  Howev-
er, we will honor your request to not include your 

child in these types of recognitions 
if you notify your child’s school of-
fice in writing that you do not want 
this type of information released. 

Thank you 
for sup-

porting Lakeside El-
ementary.  Keep con-
tinuing to send in 
your box tops!! 

Food Service Parent Portal  Access 
The Warren Township food service department’s parent portal 
access address is  https://foodservice.warr.k12.in.us.  This will 
allow parents to view there child’s current balance, meal history 
as well as place payment in the student’s account. This website is 
designated only for the foodservice department and will not allow 
you to view any other information, such as grades, attendance or 
outstanding textbook charges. 
 
If you have any questions or would like to 
retrieve your user ID and password, please 
call Barb Smith at 869-4381 or Mason 
Gallmeyer at 869-4389. 

Background Checks 
 
For the safety of 
our children, a 
background check 
must be done on 
anyone who vol-

unteers at schools or chaper-
ones on field trips.  Once a 
person is approved, the back-
ground check is valid for two 
schools years.  Please get this 
form from your child’s teach-
er and return to school office 
with a copy of your ID 

Telephone Calls 
 
The school is always ready 
to render appropriate service 
in delivering messages to 
teachers or students; howev-
er, we cannot call either stu-
dents or teachers to the 
phone during instructional 
time.  Messages for teachers 
will be delivered to their 
voicemail, or we will place a 
written note in 
their mailboxes 

BIRTHDAY TREATS 
 

Warren’s Policy emphasizes on 
academics and fairness to all 
children, birthday treats and 

party items are not allowed during schools 
hours.  Please do not send food items or 
party invitations to school.  Also, balloons 
and flowers are not to be delivered to stu-
dents at school. 

18/19 Pesti-
cide Notifi-
cation Regis-
try must be 

done on-line at War-
ren’s website @ 
www.warren.k12.in.us
.   

Box tops...To help our School with our box top count, please 
become a Lakeside member of the Box tops 4 Education web 
site at www.boxtops4education.com. There are contests all of 
the time that could win extra box tops for our school. 



During Back to School 
Night, August 14, the PTA will 
be having a membership drive. 
For each membership, you will 

also get the PTA discount card.  PTA 
Memberships are $6.00 each.   

****CAR RIDERS/DAYCARE*** 
Student Drop-off/Pick-up Procedures 

 
We ask that our parents follow these 
guidelines to insure that every student has a safe ar-
rival and dismissal: 
 
In order to increase the safety of all of our students and 
adults entering and leaving the building each day, all stu-
dents will be required to be dropped-off and picked-up 
through the car rider line.  Parking at the front and East 
end of the building and walking children to and from the 
entrances will not be allowed.  We would like to prevent 
children and adults walking through the path of cars or 
buses on the property at any time.   
 
Staff members will be present outside beginning at 8:30 
a.m. each morning for student drop-off.  Please do not 
release your children until a staff member signals the be-
ginning of our process.  Students will not be counted tar-
dy until 8:40 a.m.  Our afternoon pick-up procedures will 
begin at 3:30 p.m.  If you are in a hurry, you are encour-
aged to be at or near the front of the line and we will im-
plement our dismissal procedures as quickly and safely 
as possible for all.    
 
Thank you very much for your support with helping en-
sure Lakeside maintains safety as our first priority during 
our student entrance and dismissal each day! 

 
 DON’T FORGET TO PICK UP YOUR CAR RIDER 

SIGN IN THE FRONT OFFICE!! 

Welcome to Lakeside Elementary 
 
We are excited to have you as a visi-
tor in our building!  Please read be-
low for a few “Do’s & Don’ts” to 
ensure you have a successful visit: 
 
Do… 

Find a quiet spot to observe your student 
Schedule a meeting with your student’s teacher if 

you would like to talk with them about an issue 
(they will probably be very busy teaching to 
stop and talk while you’re observing) 

Check in on your student!  We will call the student 
down to the office for you so you don’t have to 
walk ALL the way down to their classroom. 

Leave any lunch boxes or materials that need to get 
to your student at the office.  We will make 
sure they get to them!  

 
Don’t… 

Expect the teacher to be able to stop teaching to talk 
with you.  We want them to focus on our 
kiddos! 

Take any pictures or record anything due to confi-
dentiality regarding all students. 

Be surprised if the principal or designee sits in with 
you on your visit.  They like to check in on the 
students and teachers as well. 

Forget to come back!  We want you here to see all 
the neat things going on with your student. 

Counselor’s Corner 
 
Welcome back students and fami-
lies!!  I am so excited for this 
year, and there’s a lot of great 
things happening in the counsel-

ing office!  Here are some important notes:   
 - I will continue to do classroom les-
sons on various socio-emotional topics 
 - I am working closely with attend-
ance this year and offering groups to students 
to promote 100% attendance! 
 - I will also see students individually 
and in class, offering support.  Counselor ad-
vice for families:  SLEEP AND BREAK-
FAST:) 
  - At the beginning of the year it is SO 
important to help model a set schedule for your 
student.  Allowing your child to get a full 
night’s sleep and a healthy breakfast can be the 
difference between a great day and the struggle 
bus! 
 

NOW HIRING! YMCA Before & Af-
ter School Activity Leaders are re-
sponsible for the daily implementation 
of the YMCA program, including 

building relationships with participants and their families, 
creating a fun and welcoming environment for all partici-
pants, and facilitating an engaging atmosphere for partici-
pants to learn new skills and try new experiences. Contact 
Katy Yeoman 317-771-2674 or kyeoman@indymca.org. Ap-
ply at Indymca.org/jobs.  

Warren Girls Youth Basketball: Fall Travel Team Tryouts Feeder 
Program to the Warren Central H.S. Lady Warriors 2018 Indiana 
State 4A Champions Warren Girls Youth Basketball will hold 
tryouts for our fall travel basketball teams on Tuesday, August 
14th and Wednesday, August 15 th from 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm at the 
Warren Central High School Fieldhouse (enter door #14). We will 
have 5 teams this fall, one for the 4th, 5th, 6th, 7th and 8th grades. 

Third graders may try out for the 4th grade team. All girls who attend MSD War-
ren Township schools or live in Warren Township are eligible to try out for the 
teams. Players are encouraged to try to attend both tryout dates. 6 th GRADERS 
ARE ENCOURAGED TO TRY OUT! AS THEY ARE THE SMALLEST 
CLASS OF PLAYERS RIGHT NOW! More information is available at our web-
site, www.warrengirlsbasketball.com.  

mailto:kyeoman@indymca.org

